

United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY Washington, DC 20240

APR 2 4 2015

Ms. Jena A. MacLean Perkins Coie 700 13th Street, NW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20005

Dear Ms. MacLean:

Thank you for your letter dated April 7, 2015, regarding the Tejon Tribe's request for an Indian Lands Opinion. The Assistant Secretary – Indian Affairs has asked that I respond. The Tribe's request is currently under consideration by this office. The information you provided in your letter will be considered in making a final determination on the Indian Lands Opinion, and will be included in the administrative record. Thank you for your interest in these very important gaming matters.

Sincerely,

Paula L. Hart

Director, Office of Indian Gaming